May 21, 2020

Town of Eleanor
P.O. Box 185
- Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor Cam Clendenin
Recorder Lynda Casto
Councilman Kevin Childers
Councilwoman Teresa Harmon
Councilwoman Regina Hull
Councilman Jack McLane

Absent: Council Joey Tolley, Jr.
The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The approval of the minutes from the previous meeting was approved as presented on a motion by J.
MclLane, 2" by T. Harmon and carried.

The payment of the liability forecast was approved as presented on a motion by K. Childers, 2™ by T.
Harmon & carried.

The purchase request was approved on a motion by K.Childers, 2" by T. Harmon & carried.

Standing Committees/Sewer & Storm Water Boards: Meeting held and discussed future projects,

with not much new items to discuss.

Parks/General discussion about the pool not opening this season. Council agreed to rent shelters only at
this time, but not the room rentals. This motion was made by K. Childers, 2" by T. Harmon & carried.
No other committee meetings were held since the last council meeting.

Report from Officers of the Town/Council discussed where we stand on the WV Governor’s Safer at
Home Executive Order and what we are doing to comply with it.

Council discussed the Zoning Ordinance and Business Application and went into executive session at
8:07 PM on a motion by K. Childers, 2" by J. McLane & carried.

Council at this time discussed the pros and cons of reopening the business in town on Roosevelt Blvd.
Council was out of executive session at 8:33 PM on a motion by K. Childers, 2™ R. Hull & carried.

With council out of session, they agreed to have attorney Dee Price handle the letter to the business in
question letting them know they may reopen as the original business on a motion by K. Childers, 2" by J.
McLane & carried.

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/
Date for June town only clean up is June 26™ & 27,



Talked with people doing filming in the park. Coordinate with Chief Wingo.

New air conditioning system was agreed upon by council to go with Lyons Heating & Cooling on a
motion by K. Childers, 2" by T. Harmon & carried for $6,470.00.

All business being complete at this time, the meeting adjourned at 8:54 PM.
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